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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From: Utah Division of Public Utilities 
  Philip Powlick, Director 
  Artie Powell, Manager, Energy Section Manager 
  Abdinasir Abdulle, Technical Consultant 
  Jamie Dalton, Utility Analyst II 
   
 
Date:  October 21, 2009 
 
Ref:   Docket No. 09-035-T10.  Revisions to Schedule 110 – Energy Star New Homes 

Program 
 

RECOMMENDATION (approval) 

The Division of Public Utilities (Division) recommends that the Commission approve Rocky 

Mountain Power’s (Company) changes to tariff sheets 110.2, 110.3, and 110.4, Schedule 110, the 

Energy Star New Homes Program. The Company’s revisions are in compliance with a 

Commission order identifying a new requirement for Energy Star-approved lighting and 

specifying an eligibility date for equipment installation. 

 

DISCUSSION 

On August 6, 2009, the Commission issued an order under this docket directing the Company to 

modify schedule 110 to include language requiring the Company to specify that all compact 

fluorescent lamps (CFLs) installed under the tariff must be ENERGY STAR approved. The 

Commission’s order also directed the Company to include language specifying that incentives 

approved under this docket shall be available for measures installed after July 24, 2009. 1 These 

                                                 
1 See Commission Order Approving Tariff Modification, pp. 3-4, August 6, 2009. 
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revisions have been included in each of the revised tariff sheets (which have been notated and 

included in the attachments to this memo). 

 

The Company has included the Commission’s relevant specified changes in this filing, and 

therefore appears to be in compliance with the August 6, 2009 order. As a result, the Division 

recommends that the Commission approve the revisions as filed.   

 

  
 
CC: Rea Petersen, DPU 
 Jeff Larsen, RMP  

Dave Taylor, RMP 
 Jeff Bumgarner, RMP 
 Don Jones, RMP 
 Michele Beck, CCS 
 
Attachments 
 
 


